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— Dear Sir,

AUDIT 2017- MANAGEMENT LETTER ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED
31%" DECEMBER, 2017

We have completed our examination of the books and accounts of your organization
(Centre of Excellence in Reproductive Health Innovation) for the year ended 31st
December 2017, and wish to bring to your attention the following points arising there
from.

In the course of an audit it is normal that we include in the procedures, tests of the internal
accounting and operating system and controls, established by management to ensure the
accuracy of the Financial Statements presented to us and ascertain their reliability and
validity. The letter of representation from Centre of Excellence in Reproductive Health
Innovation management’'s confirm to the best of their knowledge, that the financial
- statement encompasses all transactions and receipts, is accurate and complete in every
respect and that all grant conditions, including those beyond the scope of the audit, have
been met, and also that they have complied with article 13 of the contribution agreement.

This report presents significant findings arising from our audit procedures and
communicates weaknesses in Internal Controls, as well as any inaccuracies in the financial
statements, which came to our attention during the audit.

An audit is designed principally to enable the expression of professional opinion on the
Financial Statements as a whole and not to evaluate internal controls. Because of the
inherent limitations of an audit, it is possible that material misstatements in the Financial
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Statements resulting from fraud and to a lesser extent from error may not have been
detected. Accordingly, our audit would not necessarily have revealed all conditions
requiring attention.

Additionally, our comments address controls and reporting issues only and are not
intended to reflect in any way upon the Organization’s personnel.

Our report addresses the control weaknesses in 2017. This is because all the weaknesses
identified in the early years have been addressed.

Matter’s Arising from the Current Year Audit
Weakness

1. Wrong classification of expense

Observation
We observed that N 2,475,000 in the month of November 2017 was classified in the cash

book as miscellaneous and sundry expense, where as it is meant to have been for teaching
and examination.

Consequence

The expenditure head’s will not reflect the actual money committed to such expense
creating a problem of overstating or understating in expenditure head’s.

Recommendations

We recommend that proper care be taking while recording and classifying items as this is
the primary aims of accounting.

Management Comments

Noted

2. Transfer from Zenith Bank

Observation

We observed that the sum of ¥ 8,247,263.09 was moved from Zenith bank account No:
1014312532 to TSA in the month of June 2017, and was capture in the cash book as
internally generated fund. This is just a mere transfer from one account to another, where
by the former become closed for the later to be in operation.



Consequence

The centre’s revenue will be overstated thereby creating a wrong picture of the actual
revenue generated during the year.

Recommendations

We recommend that accounting principles should be adhered to for accuracy and
reliability.

Management Comments

Noted
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